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Broadway-Flushing Homeowners’ 
Association, Inc. 

P.O. BOX 580031 

FLUSHING, NEW YORK 11358-0031 
                                                                                                                                                     ANNUAL DUES $25 

                                                                                                                                                             May 1-April 30 

         GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING 
    Final Meeting Fiscal Year 2015 - 2016  

           THURSDAY, MAY 19, 2016    7:45 PM 

                             CHURCH ON THE HILL- 35TH AVENUE & 167 STREET  

 

             Dear Member, 

The AGENDA for the third meeting of the 

fiscal year will include:  

1. GUEST SPEAKER:                                    

Senator Tony Avella – Legislative 

Update and Q & A 

 

2. 109th Police Precinct Neighborhood 

Coordination Officers Program (NCO) 

a. Meet Police Officers Mark 

Wilson and Anthony Cutaia  

 

3. Minutes:  March 10, 2016 

3.  Treasurer’s Report 

4.  President’s Report 

5.  Zoning Committee 

 

 

 

6. Election of Officers 2016/2017  

President   Janet McCreesh 
First Vice President  Maria Becce 
Second Vice President  Joseph Brostek 
Co-Treasurer   Karen Barbieri/John Fiore 
Recording Secretary  Martha Pirone 
Correspondence Secretary Cheshire Frager 
Member         Dennis Occhino/Joe Ferone 
Member         Elisa Bellere/Christina Halvatzis 
Immediate Past President Robert Hanophy 
Zoning Co-Chair   Janet McCreesh/Maria Becce 
Maintenance and Protection Kevin Morris 
Communications Chair  Joseph Brostek 
 

7. Annual Spring Front Garden Awards! 
 

8. Mix and Mingle Social Hour:      Meet and greet 

your neighbors and enjoy the beverages and 

desserts provided by our Hospitality Committee- 

Maria Becce.  
                                                          (see over) 



 

ROBERT J. HANOPHY, JR.- PRESIDENT 
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PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

After a relatively mild winter, minus one huge snow storm, I am happy to invite you all to the May 

meeting of the Broadway-Flushing Homeowners’ Association. YOUR Association has been busy over 

the long winter meeting with our elected officials and the New York City Department of Buildings 

regarding land use issues, participating in the plans for the renovation of Bowne Park, and generally 

keeping an eye on the neighborhood. Many homes are being demolished and renovated and we 

continue to watch (with your help) to make sure that everything is done safely and legally.  Please 

visit the Broadway-Flushing Homeowners’ Association website for all neighborhood events and 

happenings plus historical information and photo galleries:   www.BroadwayFlushing.org   Lastly, 

please mark your calendars for an exciting family event in Bowne Park.  Our Association is co-

sponsoring a concert with Bowne Park Civic Association on June 5th featuring The Apple Bonkers!    

Please visit the band’s website at:  https://theapplebonkers.wordpress.com/   

We hope to see you there at the Membership Meeting and Concert  -- Robert J. Hanophy Jr., President 

 
 

   

 

 

 

 

 

NEIGHBORS BRING NEIGHBORS!  

WE ENCOURAGE EVERY HOMEOWNER TO JOIN BFHA AND BECOME A PART OF OUR 
COMMUNITY – NUMBERS COUNT! 

www.broadwayflushing.org 

Airplane Noise Complaints: 

http://www.planenoise.com/panynj/

daPRAbr9/qs114wbt.php 

Would you like a tree planted in 

front of your house?  Contact 

http://www.nycgovparks.org/trees/s

treet-tree-planting/request 

BFHA is now on facebook.  Join our 

group, share photos and stay 

informed. 
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